
Center Independent School District
School Health Advisory Council
Center Independent School District’s School Health Advisory Council met on Wednesday, March 29, 2023.

Present: Otis Amy, CHS Principal
Tina Byrnes, Southwest Foodservice Excellence (SFE)
Marcus Camp, CMS Principal
Crystal Chisenhall, CES Principal
David Hailey, Businessman/Youth Pastor
Jennifer Jones, Parent, Chairman
Amanda Kirby, CISD Transportation/Safety Supervisor
Amber Mathews, director of Curriculum, Instruction, Assessment and RTI
Lindsay Montario, RN, CISD RN Coordinator
Joyce Permenter, Administrative Assistant to Superintendent
Ashley Wulf, Parent

Absent: Carey Agnew, Director of Special Services
Latrese Barkins, Parent
Brandy Bennefield, FLM Principal
Marcus Camp, CMS Principal
Cynthia Huffstetler, CHS Student Needs Liaison and Intervention Coordinator
Pete Low, CISD Police
Lisa Miller, Grandparent

Visitors: Casey Lout, Parent
Denise Merriman, Shelby County Children’s Advocacy Center

1.0 CALL MEETING TO ORDER

Jennifer Jones called the meeting to order at 8:31 a.m.

2.0 MINUTES

Members of the SHAC had an opportunity to review the minutes prior to the meeting. There were
no changes made. Minutes approved.

3.0 OLD BUSINESS

3.1 Suicide Prevention/Mental Health Awareness

Cynthia Huffstetler was unable to attend the meeting, thus this topic was tabled. It was
noted that the bullying form on the District’s website does not work.

3.2 Sex Education Curriculum – Goodheart Wilcox for Secondary and Quaver Curriculum for
Elementary

Amber Mathews shared with the Committee and visitors that Center ISD is not utilizing the
sex education curriculum this year as it was received late in the year. Principals noted that
permission slips will be sent home for parents to sign for an opt-in option. Amber Mathews
provided David Hailey with a copy of the TEKS related to sex education curriculum.
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3.3 Local Policy FFAF – Wellness and Health Services – Care Plans

Tina Byrnes noted that no changes need to be made to the Local Policy - FFAF.

Amanda Kirby arrived at 8:59 a.m.

4.0. NEW BUSINESS

4.1 SHAC Applicants

4.1.1 Consideration to Approve new SHAC Members

The SHAC Committee received the following applications for members: Marlene
Hernandez, Casey Lout and Denise Merriman.

Jennifer Jones asked for a show of hands in favor of Marlene Hernandez, Casey
Lout and Denise Merriman becoming SHAC members. All 10 members of the SHAC
Committee were in favor.

4.1.2 New Member Terms

Lindsay Montario recommended that member terms for Marlene Hernandez, Casey
Lout and Denise Merriman be two (2) years. All 10 members of the SHAC

Committee were in favor.

5.0 MENU COMMITTEE

Tina Byrnes noted that a subcommittee of SHAC will be created called the Menu Committee.
Members will be recruited for the 2023-2024 school year. The Committee should be comprised of
parents and students.

5.0 ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Committee discussed various lice situations and avenues of treatment for our students such
as community resources. It was noted that a home visit might help to educate the parent/parents
about how to treat the lice as well as the campus nurse providing treatment. Lindsay Montario read the

guidelines that the District follows and provided a copy to Brandy Bennefield.

The next SHAC meeting is scheduled on Wednesday, April 26, 2023.

6.0 ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 9:17 a.m.
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